Auburn Historic Preservation District Minutes January 27, 2015

The Auburn Historic Preservation Board met on January 27, 2015, at 7:00 pm, in the City Hall Council Chambers.

Present were: Sue Remmers, Janny Crotty, Shane Charbonnet, Kris Gill and Kim Beger

Absent was Peggy Kuser.

Chairperson Kris Gill stated that this was an open meeting and the Open Meeting Act was on the north wall.

Guests were Kim Beger.

There was not any Old Business discussed.

New Business:

Brochures:

The Historic District Board looked through samples of brochures and picked out three that they liked that would have different functions.

They suggested that BCom and the Auburn Newspaper be approached to see if they could make and print the brochures.

They would like one brochure for the property owners, one for visitors and general information and one for a landmark tour. These would be distributed to area businesses.

Workshops:

The Board would like to hold a Workshop for the property owners in the district... "What does being in an Historical District mean to me"? They would like Ruben to be present to conduct the workshop and answer any questions.

Training:

There will be a SHPO training May 1st and 2nd. Kris, Sue, Janny, Shane and Kim are interested in going. Kim shared the email that Ruben sent asking for input regarding the training. Kim will ask Ruben questions regarding the training and get back to the Board with the answers.

Tax Incentives:

Kim handed out a brochure for Tax Incentives. It was discussed that after tax season, it would be nice to hold a workshop for the District and tax preparers, to learn the advantage of using tax credits.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25.

Respectfully submitted,

Kim Beger